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In March 2016, flyers were posted in laundry rooms and bulletin boards across Village Green with a request for volunteers. Shortly thereafter, the Communications Committee was reconstituted after a hiatus of two years.  In its first year, the committee redesigned and launched the official Village Green website, redesigned the Highlights newsletter, and created a process for sharing information in a timely manner across both platforms.
2017 brought continued challenges and success as the committee focused on refinement of the website and Highlights and conducted in-person outreach to the Board, committees, and management.    

The Website

Our digital editor, Colombene (Bene) Gorton, visited 6 committees last year and met with operations manager Sherri Giles to receive feedback on the new website and discuss the guidelines and submission process to update information.  Based on these interactions, the website received additional improvements to its navigation and pages, including the development of an online form for official VG representatives to share relevant information quickly and easily to the website. 
It is also worth noting that website viewership has grown substantially from roughly 100 unique visitors per month, before launch, to an average of 2500 as of January 2018. Bravo to Bene and the website team!
The Highlights

The Highlights newsletter also saw marked improvements in 2017.  The committee rearranged its operating budget to increase total color issues and included several expanded issues with 6 pages instead of 4.  This enabled Highlights to showcase more photography from events on the green, develop longer in-depth articles on key Village Green issues, and include a new “Letters to the Editor” section to share additional perspectives from around the community. Additionally, several layout and design explorations were made to improve the overall aesthetic and readability of the newsletter.  
Thank you to Lucy Fried (editor), Diann Dumas (Board liaison), and Kelly Samojlik (design and layout) for their talent and hard work to consistently create, design and produce the newsletter. 
Timely delivery of Highlights to residents and offsite owners was also made a priority in 2017 as was creating a standardized language style guide to provide consistency in communication materials.

Community Feedback and Participation
The committee continues self-evaluation with our annual survey to improve overall quality across the communications committee platform. Last year we evaluated all the 114 surveys that were filled out and returned to us via the office or court laundry rooms, and we took into consideration many of the suggestions offered.  The 2018 survey is now available, and we look forward to receiving your thoughts.  
Finally, we’d like to express our appreciation to the board directors, management, and committees for their ongoing support in contributing content to the newsletter and website. We would also like to thank the court council for distributing Highlights, the regular columnists for coming through every month, our occasional writers and wonderful photographers, and all the volunteers whose suggestions and comments help make our communications informative and interesting for our readers.

Through the website and the newsletter, the Communications Committee wants to inform, educate, and reflect the vibrancy of the people and issues of this remarkable place.  We cannot do it without your participation.  

Thanks again.
IV Tench

2017 Communications Committee chair
